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1.
PURPOSE OF THE REPORT
To inform Committee members of the result of the appeal.

2.
RECOMMENDATIONS

That the report be noted.

3.
CORPORATE AIMS

Quality services,  better housing, the environment, regeneration and economic development, confident communities. 

4. 
RISK

n/a

5.
SERVICE DELIVERY/PERFORMANCE MANAGEMENT ISSUES

The  Council’s decision has been overruled.

6.
IMPLICATIONS ARISING FROM THE REPORT
	LA21/Environment                            
	  x
	IT
	

	Human Rights Act 1998
	X
	Land and Property
	X

	Equalities Issues
	
	Personnel
	

	Community Safety
	
	Legal
	

	Financial
	
	Partnership Working
	


LA21/Environment implications are considered to be the affect of the proposals on the local environment. Representations received were considered as part of the assessment of the application. 

Human Rights Act 1998 implications are considered to be Article 8 which relates to the right to respect for private and family life, home and correspondence. Additionally,  Article 1 of  Protocol 1 relates to the right of peaceful enjoyment of possessions and protection of property.

The relevant Land and Property implications were considered in the Officer’s report to the Planning Committee which took account of received representations. 

7.
WARDS AFFECTED
   
2003/296 – Whitewell

8.
CONSULTATIONS

Neighbours, Highways, United Utilities, Coal Authority

9.
REPORT


2003/296 – This  planning application was received on 2nd May 2003 and was for the erection of one three bed detached  with garage.   The application was refused on  22nd July  2003 for the following reasons:-

1. By reason of its elevated position height, mass and overall design characteristics the proposed 2/3 storey dwelling will create a visually incongruous and dominating presence within the street scene and would thereby be contrary to policy DC1 of the Rossendale District Local Plan.
2. By reason of the height, mass and depth of the proposed dwelling combined with its physical proximity and elevated siting in relation to no's 1 and 3 Newbiggin Avenue, the proposed dwelling would have an adverse impact upon the residential amenities currently enjoyed by the occupiers of the aforementioned properties and would thereby be contrary to Policy DC1 of the Rossendale District Local Plan.
           This  resulted in an appeal being lodged and dealt with under the written representations method.  The Inspectorate wrote informing the Council of its decision on 7th January 2003 .  The appeal was allowed subject to conditions which are shown on the report from the Planning Inspectorate and is attached for information. 


.


There are no cost implications in this particular case. 


Background documents:


Application and appeal documents.


For further information on the details of this report, please contact: Paul Talbot on extension 123.
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